
Micro-Mobility Committee Meeting Notes March 20, 2020 
 
Prepared by: Scott Trudeau 
 
In attendance:  
Committee Members: Molly Kleinman, Scott Trudeau 
Staff: Kayla Coleman, Eli Cooper, Raymond Hess 
Public: Jim Summers 
 
Updated draft of ordinance was not ready to review as intended, so this meeting will be a check-
in.  
 
Update on Spin's experiments to determine how they can best deploy in the community and 
anticipate they will be asking for feedback to identify gaps where they might help. 
 
Luke (Traffic Engineer) is monitoring traffic; Monday (3/9) vs. Monday (3/16) car measurable 
traffic was down 50%. 
 
AAATA has seen 75% drop in ridership and trying to figure out the balance of providing service 
and operational costs; worried about driver help. 
 
Suggestion to look at hospital area & commuter as option for Spin to help people get into and out 
of the hospital campus. 
 
Ford School students are working with Detroit to figure out how to best deploy scooters; will 
reach out to Detroit to learn their strategies. 
 
HEH/UrbanRider are loaning cargo bikes to local businesses to make deliveries. 
 
The subcommittee will review the cleaned up ordinance draft over email and send in suggestions 
and it will go to legal for review. 
 
City had planned to work with Transportation for America curb space management project; 
looks like it will be put on hold. Curbside parking for short term pickup and parking for 
micromobility is part of that discussion. Also mentioned interest in improving parking options 
for people with disabilities & parallel discussions on those issues. 
 


